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Editorial

Redistricting mess visible

December 6, 2011
It’s highly refreshing to see good-government groups refuse to go down without a fight when it comes to bringing much more fairness to state and federal elections.

They have set their sights on the redistricting process, as new legislative district lines have to be drawn following the release of the latest census figures.

Redistricting should be put in the hands of an independent panel. Instead, state lawmakers are refusing to recuse themselves from the matter, even in the preliminary stages.

This decision shouldn’t stand, and Gov. Andrew Cuomo says he will veto any final redistricting product that doesn’t include an independent process.

One group, Citizens Union, recently released a report showing the power of incumbency in state elections. While veteran lawmakers who continue to do good work should be re-elected, it’s impossible to make the case that incumbents should win 96 percent of the time, as has been the case for nearly the last decade. Even more alarming, the percentage of incumbents facing no challenge at all has grown significantly. In 1968, 1 percent of races were uncontested, compared to 19 percent in 2010.

District lines are one of the main culprits here. They are too often drawn to protect incumbents — giving both Democrats and Republicans “safe” districts that are counter to fair and competitive elections. Allowing fair and impartial lines to be drawn is the least expensive way to level the playing field a bit and give challengers a better chance.

Remember, even with an independent commission, legislators wouldn’t be relinquishing their authority to approve the redrawn map. Anything rejected would have to go back to the commission for amendments until a map was approved. But an independent panel would put the onus on lawmakers to put forth their reasons for change publicly, ending the process of having the district lines drawn in back-room negotiations among lawmakers.

State lawmakers instead named a legislative committee to handle the task and this simply won’t due. They still have time to reverse course, and they should do so at once.
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